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Dates For Your Diary 

Tower Bridge
Thursday 27th April - Strike - School Closed

Monday 1st May - Bank Holiday - School Closed

Monday 8th May - Coronation Bank Holiday - School Closed

Tuesday 8th May - Friday 12th May - Year 6 SATs

Wednesday 17th May 9am - Orange Class - Year 2 Reading Cafe

Thursday 18th May 9am - Red Class - Year 1 Reading Cafe

Robert Browning
Tuesday 2th April 9am-Groundwork- Mental Health Support Drop 

in

Thursday 27th April - Strike - School Closed

Monday 1st May - Bank Holiday - School Closed

Monday 8th May - Coronation Bank Holiday - School Closed

Tuesday 8th May - Friday 12th May - Year 6 SATs

Tuesday 16th May 9am - Orange Class - Year 2 Reading Cafe

Wednesday 17th May 9am - Red Class - Year 1 Reading Cafe

Snowsfields
Tuesday 25th April - School Photographer

Thursday 27th April - Strike Action - School Closed

Monday 1st May - Bank Holiday - School Closed

Tuesday 2nd May - Strike Action - School Closed

Monday 8th May - King’s Coronation Bank Holiday - School Closed

Tuesday 8th May - Friday 12th May - Year 6 SATs

Tuesday 16th May 9am - Orange class - Year 2 Reading Cafe 

Wednesday 17th May 8.45am - Caterpillar class -Nursery Reading 

Cafe

Thursday 18th May 9am - Red class - Year 1 Reading Cafe 

Friday 19th May 8.45am - Butterfly class - Reception Reading Cafe

Term Dates - 2022 - 2023

Summer term
Tuesday 18 April  - Friday 26 May 2023 

Half Term Monday 29 May - Friday 2 June 2023

Monday 5 June - Friday 21 July 2023

Term Dates for 2023-2024 are now on the school website

https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/home/term-dates/

Term time holidays will not be authorised.

Online Safety
Please continue to regularly talk to your children about staying 

safe online, sit with them when they are playing games, talk about 

the messages they are sending to and receiving from their friends.

There is lots of useful information for parents on the CEOP 

website:  Parents and Carers CEOP education.

Dear Parents,

We are so happy to welcome everyone back for the fun filled 

summer term ahead.  We started the week with a whole 

Bridges Federation Assembly on Google Meet. Kate asked 

the children to think about who their trusted adults are in 

school and to tell a trusted adult if they have any worries.

Please take a  look on google classroom to find information 

about the topic your child is learning this term and the half 

termly homework project sheet.

Please see the dates for your diary boxes for events 

happening over the coming weeks including an additional 

bank holiday for the King’s Coronation. Also please check 

page 2 of the newsletter for important information about the 

planned Strike Action taking place on Thursday 27th April 

and Tuesday 2nd May.

Have lovely weekend and good luck to all the children and 

adults taking part in the TCS London Marathon and Mini 

Marathon. We look forward to seeing you on Monday, gates 

open at 8:45am.

Information:

National Test of the Emergency Alerts System

The government’s new emergency alerts system is live and 

will enable people to be contacted via their mobile phone 

when lives are in danger. The system will be tested 

nationally on Sunday 23 April 2023 at 3pm.

An emergency alert is a loud, siren-like sound with a 

message on your mobile phone or tablet screen.

To check an alert is genuine, visit GOV.UK.

All education settings should take the opportunity to make 

themselves aware of emergency alerts, reasons why anyone 

may get an alert and how they work.

The Government recommends people at risk from domestic 

abuse with additional phones should turn off any additional 

phones they want to keep hidden, and read the information 

from REFUGE.

https://twitter.com/PrimaryRobert
https://twitter.com/SNSPrimary
https://twitter.com/tbprimary
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/home/term-dates/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/
https://www.gov.uk/alerts?utm_source=17 April 2023 C19&utm_medium=Daily Email C19&utm_campaign=DfE C19
https://www.gov.uk/alerts?utm_source=17 April 2023 C19&utm_medium=Daily Email C19&utm_campaign=DfE C19
https://refugetechsafety.org/emergency-alerts/?_ga=2.96590943.179583039.1681897361-1697425012.1681897361


Strike Information

Dear Parents,

Notification of closure on Thursday 27th April 2023

We have been informed by the NEU Trade Union of its proposal to take strike action both nationally 

and regionally over a number of days. The next day of strike action by NEU teacher members is 

planned to take place on Thursday 27th April 2023. The NEU is in dispute with the Secretary of State 

for Education with regards to their failure to ensure enough money is available to pay a fully-funded 

increase in pay for teachers which at least matches inflation, and which begins to restore lost pay

Why have teachers voted to strike?

The cost of living crisis

According to the NEU, members have reported struggling with the cost of living crisis, childcare costs, 

energy costs and mortgage payments. They explain that, although the government offered a 5% pay 

increase to teachers, due to increasing levels of inflation, the reality is that the 5% increase is a 7% pay 

cut.

Teachers leaving the classroom

According to the NEU, ‘One in eight teachers leaves the profession after just a year in the classroom –

one in three within five’. They state that their polls show that parents support teachers taking action to 

‘protect education standards’ because of the harm caused by teacher shortages.

When will teachers be striking?

Strike action will take place on:

● Thursday 27th April 2023

● Tuesday 2nd May 2023

How will this affect Snowsfields, Tower Bridge and Robert Browning Schools?

As Executive Headteacher, I have assessed the impact of the strike action on our schools and after 

careful consideration have decided that all 3 schools will have to close to pupils on Thursday 27th 

April 2023. Due to the numbers of staff involved, there will be serious operational difficulties which 

could impact the safety and wellbeing of pupils and staff.

You will receive a voucher for your child’s lunch for both days.

Please log onto Google Classroom where children can complete a range of homework projects 

and also access Mathletics, Reading Eggs, and Times Table Rockstars.

Our sincere apologies for the difficulties that these arrangements will cause parents/carers.  

If our situation changes and we are able to remain open we will inform you as soon as possible.

We will keep you informed about the other planned dates when we have more information.

If you have any queries or concerns, please contact your child’s school. 

https://neu.org.uk/press-releases/neu-take-strike-action-over-pay#:~:text=The%20full%20list%20of%20projected,West%2C%20Yorkshire%20%26%20The%20Humber.


https://twitter.com/Butterfly_TB
https://twitter.com/Butterfly_TB
https://twitter.com/CaterpillarTb
https://twitter.com/CaterpillarTb
https://twitter.com/TBRedClass
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https://twitter.com/TBOrangeClassY2
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https://twitter.com/TBYellowClassY3
https://twitter.com/TBGreenClassY4
https://twitter.com/TBGreenClassY4
https://twitter.com/TBBlueClassY5
https://twitter.com/TBBlueClassY5
https://twitter.com/TBPurpleClassY6
https://twitter.com/TBPurpleClassY6


Robert Browning Primary School

We are delighted to welcome back all the children for a very busy term! 
Take a look to see what we are learning about this term….

Coming Soon…

Year 6 will be taking their tests on May 9th- 12th- it is really important that they 

attend school everyday that week and in the build up to the tests, so that they are 

prepared. 

Caterpillar and Butterfly Classes are 

learning about Animals this term

Year 1, Red Class, are reading a 

story about a Yeti. They have been 

thinking about friendship and 

kindness!

Year 3, Yellow Class, have started 

their swimming sessions.

Year 4, Green Class, are learning about 

decimals using place value counters

VET SURGERY

SCHOOL WILL BE  CLOSED on 

Thursday 27th April due to STRIKE 

ACTION.



PE - Physical 
Education and The 

Daily Mile

Reminder: On PE days, please 

remember that your child should 

wear a white t-shirt or polo shirt 

and school jumper with  tracksuit 

bottoms, leggings or shorts and

trainers. 

PE days are not a non-uniform 

day.

Blue class are learning a new 

dance routine. The children 

created new dance moves using 

different parts of their bodies. 

They showed a great deal of 

creativity.

Red class have been learning 

different balances in their dance 

routines. Here are some of the 

balances they  tried and created.

Green class are learning 

to run short distances, 

maintaining a good 

running technique.

Coming Soon…

Year 6 will be taking their tests on May 9th- 12th- it is really important that they attend school 

everyday that week and in the build up to the tests, so that they are prepared.

100% Attendance and Punctuality 
Cup Winners! Well done to Blue 

class for winning the trophy for the 
spring term.

Orange class had their first 

athletics session, which 

focussed on balance and 

movement.

Yellow class thoroughly 

enjoyed their first swimming 

lesson!



Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning 27/3/2023: 94%

Well done to Year 5 who won the 
attendance and punctuality award 

for the Spring term!

Absence Lates Total 

Year 1 10.5 15 575

Year 2 7.5 13 200

Year 3 12 9 475

Year 4 7 12 650

Year 5 4 2 1450

Year 6 6 8 1075

Absence Lates Total

Year 1 12 8 96.00%

Year 2 15 9 92.50%

Year 3 4 2 98.67%

Year 4 4 11 98.57%

Year 5 11 5 95.60%

Year 6 18 11 94.00%

Overall whole school attendance 
for week beginning: 27/3/2023: 

96.1%

1st Place Attendance: Y3   
1st Place Punctuality: Y3 

Absence Lates Total 

Year 1 9 1 1050

Year 2 14 11 350

Year 3 49 6 525

Year 4 39 4 475

Year 5 9 2 1250

Year 6 10 2 1025

Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning: 27/3/2023: 89.41%

1st Place Attendance:  Y1 and Y5
1st Place Punctuality:  Y1

Well done to Blue class/year 5 who 
won the attendance and punctuality 

award for the Spring term!






